
 

 

November 2022 

 

            Calendar 

 

   LEAGUES 
 

Thursdays, 7:00pm 

Sundays, 3:00pm 

     

 

  UPCOMING 

    EVENTS 
Trad Shoot and Swap 

Meet Sat. Dec. 3rd  

Registration 9:00 

Shoot starts 10:00 

Lunch to follow 

 

  Next Board 

  Meeting 

 
December 12th, 2022 

       7:00pm 

 

        
 

      Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Minutes of the Monthly Board Meeting 

November 14th, 2022 

Attendees: Greg Wooden, Jim Mallon, Monica Mallon, Richard Thompson, Kent 

Ketterling, Dan Conrad, Gary Cox, Kelly Thornbury, Lora Ketterling, Mike 

Lancaster, Jennifer Ocheskey, Jeremy Ochesky, Myron Reed, Jonah Oman, Krisit 

Ruben. 

Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by Board President, Greg Wooden. 

Treasures report was presented by Board Treasurer, Monica Mallon.  Report was 

reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve-Dan Conrad, second-Richard 

Thompson. 

Minutes from the October meeting were presented by Greg Wooden.  

Correction was made in reference to the approval of Greg’s proposal to raise 

entry fees at our shooting events. The motion was approved by Richard 

Thompson (not Greg Wooden). Motion to accept corrected minutes-Monica 

Mallon, second-Jim Mallon. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Triple Crown – Sign up genius will be used again.  We need to do some clean up 

on the bales and move the end bale out and paint.  Volunteer helped is needed.  

Will announce date later. 

Thursday and Sunday leagues have started.  Attendance is so/so. 

The Trad Shoot/swap meet is Saturday, December 3rd.  Lunch will be multiple 

types of chili, jalapeno poppers, and corn bread.  Registration starts at 9:00, 

shoot at 10:00.  The swap meet will follow lunch.  Come join the fun!! 

Joad has started.  22 kids so far. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Board is submitting a proposal to increase the membership dues at the annual meeting.  It is part 

of our bylaws, so will publish in this newsletter and the November newsletter and have the 

membership vote on it at the annual meeting.  The expenses of running the club have been increasing 

steadily the last couple of years and really took a jump this year.  Insurance costs and utilities have 

jumped considerably.  With that being said, the proposal is to increase membership dues to $75 for 

individual, $80 for family, $40 for an associate, and $30 for a youth. 

If you wish to renew 2023 at the old rate, please do so before the annual meeting on January 7th. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

State Blue Face – We will be hosting on February 25th and 26th at the club.  Certification has been 

applied for: WSAA will run registration, CFA will handle range officiation, building, and provide targets. 

Kelly T. presented a cleaning contract for clean up at the club.  The proposal is for 3 hours a week and 

includes: sweeping, cleaning the bathrooms, wiping down chairs, and dumping the trash.  $25 a week.  

Some discussion was held around the price being too low.  Greg proposed approving the asked for rate 

for November and we would do some research and discuss again at the December meeting.  The 

motion was approved by Dan Conrad, second Richard Thompson. 

Kristi Ruben from the VA asked if there was a possibility of hosting a veterans group to help with 

recovery.  It is an 8-week program, one session a month.  They are looking at Tuesdays between 2pm – 

4pm.  We would need volunteers to run the program.  They would use our equipment (genesis bows).  

A tentative start date would be in January.  Dan will also post a request for volunteers on our 

Facebook page.  Please contact Greg Wooden if interested in volunteering.  We would need 

approximately 2 volunteers for each session.  Lora proposed that our waiver be re-written.  There 

were no objections from the board, proposal approved. 

The annual meeting will be held on Saturday, January 7th, 2023.  Dinner starts at 5:00, meeting to 

follow.  We will be serving a milk can dinner, one with crayfish tails and hot sausage, one mild.  

Members, please bring sides and desserts to share.  Last name A-M bring dessert, last name N-Z bring 

a side (salad, vegetable, etc.). 

Last month’s league attendance drawing winner – Rob Sherman. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Judy Wooden - CFA Board Secretary 

(Minutes taken by Jennifer Ochesky in Judy’s absence) 
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President 

Greg Wooden 

 

Vice President 

Charlie Hersch 

 
Secretary 

Judy Wooden 

 

Treasurer  

Monica Mallon 

 

Next Board Meeting  

December 12, 2022 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members   

Dan Conrad 

Richard Thompson 

Jennifer Ochesky 

Kelly Thornbury 

Mat Rusk 

 

 

 Alternates   

Jim Mallon 

Myron Reed 
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